DC Knights of Columbus Charities Nineteenth Annual Meeting - May 17, 2025

Report of The President

Members of the Corporation and my dear Brother Knights:

Greetings from the officers and members of the DC Knights of Columbus Charities. It is a pleasure for me to report on the state of the charities at this annual meeting, of which we are the stewards. I want to thank you for the opportunity to present this annual report, and secondly, thank you for the support that you have given us this past year.

The financial position of the Charity is sound, as this report will attest, along with the report of my fellow officers. There have been some challenges due to the financial markets; however, we have managed the fluctuations and remain stable. You will hear more about this during the treasurer report.

This past October, the charities hosted our 7th annual golf tournament, which was held at the Woodmore Country and Golf Club in Bowie, Maryland. This change of venue was welcomed by all participants. We had the largest number of participants from the previous year. This success allowed us to award four five-hundred-dollar scholarships and three one-thousand-dollar grants. The success of the tournament allowed us to retain funds for the scholarship account for future use in case of a down year.

We have invited the winners of the scholarships to be guests at the State Council, brunch, and awards ceremony to be recognized for their achievements.

The names of the \$500.00 scholarship winners and the schools they will be attending are:

- Shane Brent, DeMatha Catholic High School
- Dakota Evans, Elizabeth Seton High School
- Nathaniel Garvin, DeMatha Catholic High School
- Laylah Malik, Bishop McNamara High School